MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 2ND APRIL 2024 IN BADLESMERE VILLAGE HALL.
Meeting opened at 8.04pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Austin, Scutt, Nimmo, Brookes, Emma Langbridge (A251 Working Group) and Jim Price (A251 Working Group)

Apologies.  Received from Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC and SBC)

Absent. 
Cllr Gould (SBC).
											24/21601

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											
24/21602 

Approval of March 2024 Minutes.
The minutes from the March 2024 parish meeting were approved by the parish council and signed by Cllr Harbour.

											24/21603

Matters arising.
As recorded in Review of Actions.

											24/21604


Kent Police Beat Office - Update.
PC Gary Morris sent his apologies as was unable to attend the Parish Council meeting however, PC Matthew Ongley attended the Parish meeting in his place. 	
The Parish Council were informed that PC Gary Morris will be holding a surgery on 16th April between 1pm and 3pm at Painters Forstal Community Hall.
A burglary was reported on 15th February 2024, forensic results are currently being obtained.
There were no other crimes to report or Anti Social behaviour reported.
Emma Langbridge and Jim Price from the A251 Working Group asked PC Matthew Ongley some questions regarding the activity on the A251.																														24/21605




A251 Working Group – Update.
Emma Langbridge informed the Parish Council that there are currently 19 Community Members on their mailing list.  It was reported that there was a major accident a week ago outside Lord Cottages involving a car and a large rigid lorry which was clearly on the wrong side of the road.  The driver was arrested and the two women in the accident are reported to be in a critical condition.
Cllr Austin stated that he believes a width restriction will be the most achievable option for preventative measures.  An online petition has been circulated and an official letter of support has been received by the Labour Party supporting the motion to campaign which will be used in letters of evidence.  Anthony Hook is also supportive.
Jim Price informed the Parish Council that they have attended the Boughton Aluph. Challock and Eastwell Parish Council meetings.
A document was shared with the Parish Council titled A251 Route Study which will be reviewed by the Parish Council.  The summarise letters of support have been provided by Labour, The Secretary of the Faversham Labour Party.  Verbal support has been received from Anthony Hook and the Liberal Democrat party and Cllr Rich Lehmann of the Green Party.
Cllr Austin suggested that the working group write to Helen Whately.  The group are planning to hold another meeting inviting political leaders and representatives.  Jennie Watson at KCC will be invited alongside the Parish Council.
It was finalised that a meeting should be held with all concerned Parish Councils prior to a Public meeting.

Action:  Clerk to request letter of support that was drafted by Cllr Blythin to arrange for the Chairman to sign and forward to the working group.
Action:  Clerk to write to Jennie Watson at KCC to request dates and times that a meeting could be held, more detail will be given by the Parish Council to assist drafting the letter.

				
											24/21706


Finance.
Cheques were raised for the Parish Online Subscription and a donation to Citizens Advice Bureau in line with previous years.  The cheques were approved and then signed by Cllr Harbour and Cllr Nimmo.
											24/21707

Planning.
REF 23/505533/EIHYB
The Parish Council discussed this planning application in detail and formulated the following response.
The Parish Council unanimously agreed that while the ideals and plans for dwellings are very suitable and appropriate, not enough consideration had been given to the integration of the new houses into the roads infrastructure. While the bulk of this proposal lies outside the area of this Parish Council, roads to the south (A251 and Selling Road) will inevitably carry extra traffic and directly impact upon the communities. Also the impact on the A2 as traffic exits the development needs a lot more consideration. Although this section is not in our area, the Parish Council are concerned again on the effect this will have on surrounding roads.

There are initiatives already in place to challenge traffic volumes and types on these roads and additional loading, over the next few years, would be unacceptable and will result in considerable local opposition.

Additionally, there is a sense that other elements of local infrastructure are glossed over in the proposal. Typically the provision of more medical facilities. Currently all residents of Sheldwich, Badlesmere and Leaveland rely on surgeries in Faversham and they are already at full capacity. How the medical needs of another few thousand residents will be met is not adequately explained in this proposal. 

The Parish Council also objected to the loss of Grade 1 agricultural land also known as BMV land , Best and Most Versatile Land .

Action:  Clerk to submit response on Swale Planning Portal confirming the Parish Councils objections.  Response to be drafted by Cllr Austin for submission.

REF 24/500977/FULL – Erection of detached dwelling with drive and associated vehicular access at 1 Westberry Lodge, Ashford Road, North Street, Sheldwich, Kent ME13 0LP.
The chairman informed the parish council that the planning relates to plot 1.  The original plans show the house has been built however, there was some confusion as to whether the second house had been built which Cllr Brookes will look into further.
The new application implies that enclosures have been requested for dogs.  Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC & SBC) confirmed that this is being looked into in more detail.
Action:  Clerk to contract Swale Borough Council to object to this application as the plans are not clear as to the intent and there are also concerns that there could be a change of use therefore, the parish council cannot support the current proposal until further information is provided.
											24/21808

Review of Actions.
*  Cllr Brookes to contact Cllr Lehmann (KCC & SBC) regarding potential gates in North Street, Leaveland – Cllr Brookes has contacted Cllr Lehmann and is awaiting a response.  Cllr Brookes has been in contact with John Baker in the meantime and is awaiting a report.
*  Clerk to contact A251 Working Group and invite to next Parish Meeting in April – Complete.
*  Cllr Brookes to write to Parish Magazine regarding new parish councillors – Complete.
*  Clerk to confirm AGM meeting in May and arrange agenda to include councillor responsibilities – Complete.
*  Clerk to write to Jen Scutt to offer thanks on behalf of the parish council for the design of the Weston Walk sign – Complete.
*  Cllr Blythin to arrange creation of the Weston Walk sign – ongoing.
											24/21809
Meeting Closed at 9.30pm

Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 7th May 2024 in Badlesmere Village Hall following the Parish Council AGM at 7.30pm on Tuesday 7th May 2024.

Signed:
Dated:
